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As the 2012-13 
academic year 
winds down, we are 
already planning for 
2013-14. Resource 

allocations for IRA, Lottery, Student 
Success Fee, and the divisional general 
fund budget are being finalized.  Faculty 
recruitment for 2014-15 will commence 
shortly. Commencement will be a wonderful 
reminder of our purpose as we cheer on 
the successes of our students, together 
with their families. We also look forward to 
welcoming President-Designate William A. 
Covino in September. 

I would like to thank the faculty for 
participating in the Campus Conversations 
this past academic year. These meetings 
were extremely helpful to me since it gave us 
an opportunity to meet and discuss issues 
of mutual interest and also share ideas that 
will strengthen our ability to help students 
succeed, engage the community, and find 
new ways to collaborate.  

Due to the efforts of the entire campus, 
and with Associate Vice President Cheryl 
Ney’s leadership, we received accolades 
from the review team on our WASC interim 
report. They were “extremely impressed by 
CSULA’s considerable accomplishments 
and thoughtful analyses, insights and deep 
understanding of CSULA students and what 
they need to succeed.” We are well on our 
way to meeting our six-year benchmark 
graduation rate for freshmen for the 2009 
cohort, and exceeding the four-year 
benchmark graduation rate for transfers. The 
University remains committed to exceeding 
both goals. 

This coming year we will continue to 
build the infrastructure for our community 
engagement effort, from identifying space 
and resources for the Center for Community 
Engagement, to strengthening community 
partnerships, and enhancing community-
based learning.   

Lastly, on behalf of the Division of 
Academic Affairs, I wish to thank President 
James M. Rosser for his unwavering 
commitment to diversity, access, and 
excellence at CSULA. He will be missed. 
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